
Strength for today.  Bright hope for tomorrow 
www.holytrinitynw3.camden.sch.uk 

 

Holy Trinity CE Primary School 
Trinity Walk     
Maresfield Gardens     
London  NW3  5SQ 
Tel: 020 7435 9089   Fax: 020 7435 7701 
 

Headteacher:  Mrs. Laura Hall  
              Monday 29th June 2020 

Dear Parents,  
 
It seems strange to be talking about September when so much of the year has been disrupted. 
However, I know we are all keen to find about the new school year. Staff in school have been 
working in such different circumstances over the last few months which in a way has provided 
opportunities such as working with children from all different year groups.  
I believe that staff have shown such dedication to the school since lockdown. We have had to adapt 
fast to a new way of working and supporting the children. There are things I may have done 
differently in hindsight but all decisions made were done so for the good of the children and staff. 
 
Link to our staffing video: https://youtu.be/0NkEcJ16IGY 

 
 
Please note that I am still waiting for DFE guidance on September; we are expecting it this week. In 
light of this there may be some changes to the information below. For example I am not yet sure if 
specialist teachers will be able to teach all year groups – I’ll let you know soon.  
 
The Leadership Team  
 
After many years in the school, Ms Hawley will be leaving us at the end of term.  She is moving on to 
teach at UCL University after recently completing her PhD there.  We will miss Ms Hawley’s expertise 
and dedication to the school and thank her hugely for all the work she has done.  
Miss Roscoe and Ms McCleave will be our new Assistant Head Teachers. They need no introduction 
as most of you know them so well. They have both been at the school for many years and have the 
experience and dedication needed for the role.  
Mrs Dean will be leading the Reception Class as Phase Leader 
Mr Pastore will be leading Key Stage 1 as Phase Leader 
Miss Dillon will be leading Key Stage 2 as Phase Leader, she will also be our Leader of Learning.  
 
 
Specialist Teaching:  

o We will be welcoming back our specialist Computing teacher and Music teacher. They will 
each be with us for a day a week, teaching all the classes.  

o Our Latin Teacher will continue to work with KS2 children.  
o Year 4 will continue to learn the ukulele. 
o Mr Pastore will continue to teach PE across the school.  
o KS2 children will continue with swimming lessons at Swiss Cottage swimming pool.  
o Miss Toplis will be working with children across the school on intervention  

 
 
 
We also welcome Miss Bear to our school as a class teacher. She has 7 years’ experience of working 
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in upper Key Stage 2, with a specialism and passion for Maths.  
 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about next year or indeed this year, please do make an 
appointment to speak with me.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Laura Hall  
Headteacher  

 
 
 
 

Classes for September 2020 are as follows: 
 
 Teaching Staff  Support Staff  

Reception:  Sotira Styllis and Michelle Dean Monique Wilson  

Year 1: Alice Walker Serena Brown 
Alea Ahmed  
 

Year 2: Ivan Pastore  Joanne Littlewood 
 

Year 3: Grace Hurley  Val Rrmoku 

Year 4:   Alison McQueen  Adam Tyler 
Andie Childs 
 

Year 5:   Francesca Bear   Dafina Perjuci 
Hannah Thompson  
 
 

Year 6: Jessica Dillon Debbie Andrews 
Sadat Simmons 
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